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May 17, 2019

Mr. Tom LoTurco

EDP Renewables Canada Lid.
219 Dufferin Street, Suite 217C
Toronte, Ontario

MBK 3J1

Dear Mr. LoTurco:

The Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks (MECP) had attained the services of
Mcintosh Perry Consulting Engineers to review the following geotechnical reports which was
submitted in accordance with Condition R of Renewable Energy Approval (REA) No. 0871-
AV3TFM, issued on May 4, 2018;

s “Wind Turbine Generator Foundations” report, revised for permit January 8' 2019;

* “Overhead and Underground Collection System” report, ISSUGd for use January 18,
2019;

s “Substation” report, issued for use December 11, 2018;

» “Pre-Construction Road Condition Survey Data” report, submilted January 18, 2019 and

* “MET Tower” report, issued for permit January 22, 2019 :

Mclntosh Perry Consulting Engineers provided comments on these documents to the Ministry
which were provided to EDP Renewables Canada Lid. for review and action on March 22, 2019.
As a result, EDP Renewables Canada Ltd. submitted revised versions of the Wind Turbine
Generator report and the Overhead and Underground Collection System report for further
review and comment.

On ‘May 10, 2019, Mcintosh Perry Consuiting Engineérs provided the enclosed memorandum
with conflrmatlon that all comments were addressed by EDP Renewables Canada Ltd. and
there are no further comments and/or recommendations.

The letter sent to you on May 14, 2019 from the MECP failed to mention the “Pre-Construction
Road Condition Survey Data” report that forms part of the geotechnical report submission;
therefore, please note that the letter issued to you on May 14, 2019 regarding the approval of
the submitted geotechnical reports is revoked and replaced with this letter.




Pursuant to Condition R of REA No. 0871-AV3TFM, please accept this letter as written approval
of the submitted geotechnical reports. Should you have any questions or concerns, please do
not hesitate to contact Senior Environmental Officer Erin Legue by phone at (613) 933-0120 or
by e-mail at erin.leque@eontario.ca.

Yours truly,

»

Mohsen Ke;ani, P. Eng.

Director, Section 47.5 Environmental Protection Act

cc. Tracy Hart, District Manager, MECP Ottawa
Greg Faaren, Supervisor — Water Rescurces Unit, MECP Kingston
Michael Seguin, Area Supervisor, MECP Cornwall
Erin Legue, Senior Environmental Officer, MECP Cornwall

ec. Memorandum regarding final review of the geotechnical reports, dated March 15, 2019,
authored by Mclntosh Perry



